REPORT OF THE FACULTY ATHLETICS REPRESENTATIVE Faculty Senate October 1, 2025

Committee on Academic Performance: CAP met for the first time of this Academic year on Monday, September 22, and will continue quarterly meetings. In addition to our regular meeting agenda items, we discussed the development of Academic Integrity Best Practices Policies for Student Athletes, to replace the out of date 2.0 Rule. We completed our annual Rules Education with Compliance. Compliance also presented information on the House Settlement. We welcomed new members Amy Lawyer and Eric Berson. CAP will continue to house two subcommittees this year: Student Athlete Academic Committee, chaired by Meg Hancock and Student Wellness Committee, chaired by Melissa Barnes. As part of my daily/weekly FAR duties, I will continue to review student-athlete change of grade, approve eligibility, collaborate with compliance on waivers, and work with athletic academic counselors on awards. A 2025-2026 focus for me will be continued engagement with SAAC (Student Athlete Advisory Council). At the ACC, I will continue as the FAR liaison to the ACC SAAC and will begin service on the ACC FAR Steering Committee.

NCAA: Did you know....:

Student athletes who want to continue their postgraduate participation at another institution beginning Spring 2026 or Fall 2026 may begin entering their name into the transfer portal starting October 1st.

Louisville continues to reinforce to our student-athletes that it is not permissible to place a bet on any sport the NCAA conducts a championship.

Respectfully Submitted,

Prof. Krista Wallace-Boaz, Faculty Athletics Representative Chair of the Committee on Academic Performance Provost's Liaison for Athletics October 1, 2025